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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
13th May 2016
Summer 2016: Newsletter  No. 3
Dear Parents and Carers,
   There seem to be sporting fixtures, trips and other special events happening almost on a daily basis at the moment- I’m sure it wasn’t so busy last year! The bluebells in our woods have been glorious this year and you can catch a glimpse if you wander to the end of the field. It has been lovely to start using the field at playtime on dry days and the newly appointed Playtime Pals are doing a grand job helping to ensure that playtimes are happy and harmonious. Our Jigsaw theme this half term is “Relationships” and we are focusing on respect for others, kindness and the qualities needed to be a good friend. 

Library Book exchange- message from Mrs Hargrave
Due to school trips, bank holidays etc it may not have been possible for your child to change their library book recently, so please accept our apologies for this. To clarify: the next session for Yrs 3 and 4 to change their books will be Monday 16th May. Yrs 1 and 2 will then change theirs on Monday 23rd May. Hopefully we will then be able to continue with alternate Mondays, apart from half term. If you have any queries, please speak to Mrs Hargrave- she is based in Yr 2.
New Parents’ evening and DASP transfer day
Letters have now been sent out to all families. We are looking at a full class this year, so we’ll ensure that we have appropriate staffing in place. Stay and play sessions are on Fri 17th and Tues 21st June from 2-3pm and the Teddy Bears’ picnic on June 28th will this year be led by the Yr 3 future buddies. DASP transfer day is on Thursday 7th July: morning only in new classes and all day in their new middle school for Yr 4. 
Wear it Wild day

On Friday 27th May (the last day before half term) we will be celebrating 'Wear it Wild' Day. As all  classes are including animals in their topic work this will be the perfect chance for the school to share some activities. The children are invited to come to school dressed as any species of animal- this is voluntary. We will be asking for a £1 donation which will be given to the WWF (World Wildlife Fund) to support their work with endangered animals.
FABs 
FABs organised a fantastic evening of indulgence on Fri 6th- a huge thank you for their hard work and to all those who supported the event. They will be sending out information soon about activities during and after our traditional Sports Day on July 5th.
Staffing

We will sadly be saying farewell to Miss Pavely, who is leaving at half term to start a new job at Dorchester hospital. We would like to thank her for all her hard work over the years and I’m sure you will join me in wishing her all the best in her new career.

Swimming
The swimming season is due to start just after half term if all is well with the pool annual check. The FABs will be sending out a letter soon asking for donations and teachers will be asking for volunteers to help in each class.

Reports
We are planning to send annual reports home in mid- June. There will also be information regarding children’s academic achievement in end of year assessments. We are holding individual Parent consultations on 20th and 21st June for Yrs 1, 3 and 4 and open afternoons for Yrs R and 2. After half term we’ll be inviting you to book an appointment. If you have any queries or concerns about any aspect of your child’s school experience please contact us as soon as possible so that we can help. 
Cob oven/Outdoor Learning 
Next week, beginning 16th May, will see the installation of our community cob oven. Each class will be involved in the construction during the week and you are most welcome to pop in and see the work progressing. Please check in with the office first. A celebration community event will be organised soon by Tim Kidney, who is leading the project. Attached is a letter from Mrs Gillott who is jointly co-ordinating the work in school. 
Date change
We have had to change the date of our Potted Sports day to Mon 27th June (reserve is still Wed 29th) as DASP sports coach is not available on 28th. We will therefore be holding our annual Teddy Bears’ picnic on Tuesday 28th. Families with babies, toddlers and/or children of pre-school age are welcome to attend this community event, with a range of activities organised by our Year 3 class!
The Yr 4 Bikeability dates have also been changed, to 23rd May, 6th and 9th June.
DASP Music

I hope those of you who attended the Come and Try sessions enjoyed seeing the wide range of instruments taught in DASP. If you missed the session but would like your child to start learning a new instrument from September please apply by half term. This for children who will be in Yr 2 (current Yr 1) upwards from September. Those who are continuing with their current instrument need not re-apply.
Cake Sale

Next Thursday 19th after school Nikita and friends from Yr 4 will be holding a cake sale after school to raise money towards the Race for Life. 
Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin 
Summer term diary update
	May
	

	Mon 16th
	Yr 4 to St Mary’s for Science and Mapwork

	Tues 17th @ 6pm
	Full Governing Body

	Wed 18th
	KWIK cricket 9.30-2.30

	Sat 21st
	Prince of Wales football festival

	Mon 23rd
	Class Photographs am   
Bikeability (Yr 4) pm

	Fri 27th @ 9.10am
“Wear it Wild day”
	Reception class assembly

	Mon 30th- Fri 3nd June
	Half term

	June
	

	Mon 6th
	2nd half of Summer term starts

	Wed 8th
	New parents’ evening

	Fri 10th
	Yr 4 transfer morning to St Mary’s & St Osmunds

	Tues 14th
	Community concert

	Fri 17th 2-3 pm
	Stay and Play session 1

	Sat 18th
	WW2 Broadmayne Village event

	Week beginning Mon 20th
	DASP Literacy festival (Litfest)

	Mon 20th
	Book Fair (all day and after school)

	Mon 20th, Tues 21st
	Parent consultations Yr 1, Yr 3, Yr 4

Open afternoon Yr R, Yr 2

	Tues 21st 2-3 pm
	Stay and Play session 2

	Mon 27th
	Potted sports (reserve Wed 29th)

	Tues 28th pm
	Teddy Bears’ picnic

	July
	

	Tues 5th pm
	Traditional sports day (reserve Wed 6th)

	Thurs 7th
	DASP transfer day (visit new classes/schools)

	Mon 11th
	Thank you afternoon at 2.15

	Tues 12th
	DASP Citizenship ceremony

	Mon 18th @ 2.15
	Yr 4 leavers’ assembly

	Tues 19th
	Last day of Summer term


Wed 20th July: INSET day
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